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Rev. Dr. Lilian Gallo Seagren Appointed to New Hope UMC 

 

As you know, Pastor Jon announced his intent to retire in June this year.  We have been blessed by his ministry and  
leadership.   

 

The SPRC is pleased to announce, Bishop Laurie Haller and her appointive cabinet have       
appointed Rev. Dr. Lilian Gallo Seagren, Southeast District Superintendent, to become the  pas-
tor of New Hope United Methodist Church beginning on July 1 of this year. 

 

For the past 7 years, Pastor Lilian has served as the Conference Superintendent, Southeast    
District.   Prior to that, she was Pastor of the Kimball Avenue UMC in Waterloo 2009-2012, 
Guthrie Center UMC 2002-2009 and Hamburg UMC 1997-2002.   

 

Prior to entering the ministry, she received:  
Bachelor of Science in Social Work ï 1981 -Philippine Christian University, Manila, Philippines 
Graduate Diploma in Social Welfare Administration ï 1987 ï University of the Philippines  
 

She then received her Master of Divinity ï 1992 ï Garrett Evangelical Theological Seminary 
Evanston, Illinois and then a Doctor of Philosophy in Pastoral Care and Counseling ï 1995 

from Christian Bible College and Seminary in Independence, Missouri. 

 

She met her husband, Kirk Seagren, a retired pastor, while at Garrett and they married in 1990.  They have two      
daughters, Maria who lives in the Philippines with her husband and two children, and their younger daughter, Jane Anne 
who lives in New York. 

 

Her passion in ministry is ñraising, supporting and partnering with Christian disciples who are making a difference in 
their churches, communities and the world.ò 

 

A farewell reception will be held for Pastor Jon and Anita in June and a welcome reception for Rev. Lilian and Kirk will 
be held in July.  More details will soon follow. 

 

In the meantime, we will continue to work with Pastor Jon until the end of June and will prepare our church for a  
grace-filled transition as we then welcome Rev. Lilian. 

 

Vicki OôBrien, Staff Parish Relations Committee Chairperson 



Prayer Chain Request 

If you have a prayer chain  
request, please call Jan Davisson 
at 251-4894 or the church office 
at 278-2097. 

Our Sympathy 
 

Our Sympathy to Mark & Susan 
Baldwin and family on the passing of 
Mark's uncle, Richard Baldwin. 
 
Our Sympathy to Billy Nuzum and 
family on the passing of her husband, 
Bob Nuzum.  
 
Our Sympathy to Steve & Norma  
Sutton and family on the passing of 
Daniel Sutton, son and brother.  
 

Thank You 

 

Thank you for the cards, prayers and 
all the hugs in the loss of my husband, 
Bob Nuzum.   
   New Hope is such a caring church, 
and I love and appreciate each of 
you.   
Billy Nuzum 
 

 

   

Thank you Larry Wood, John  
Burrough and John Rains for helping 
us paint the east and south entryways 
and hallways. We couldnôt have done 
it without you! 
Jerry and Linda Kielsmeier 
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Prayer Concern  
David Followwill; Ambrose Moses; 
Norma Vandenberg; Sharon Smith; 
Mica Wills; Courtney LePera;  
Bishop Laurie Haller; District Super-
intendent, Rev. Heecheon Jeon;  
Rev. Dr. Lilian Gallo Seagren; 
Interim Associate of Congregational 
Excellence , Naomi Sea Young 
Wittstruck; Dr. Emmanuel Mefor, 
missionary. 
 

Prayers for the following  
military personnel:  Kelsey Bartley; 
Dawn Bernal; Jason Homard;  
Adam Larson; Joshua Larson; Mike 
McGhee; Todd McGinnity; Tyler 
McGinnity; Matthew Plourde; Antho-
ny Plourde; Devan Stanton; Jared 
Stanton; and our national and world 
leaders, our military and their fami-
lies. 
 

If you are home bound, 
in a nursing home, or 
feeling alone and have 
not been visited by our 

Care Team or Pastor Jon, please let 
us know because we would love to 
visit you.  Please contact the church 
office at 278-2097, 
nhfamily@newhopedsm.org  
 

Directory Update 

 

Ambrose & Bhanu Moses have a new 
apartment number: 
 
Ambrose and Bhanu Moses  
6901 Peckham Street #108 
Johnston, IA 50131 
515-350-7726 
 
 

Volunteer Opportunity! 

 

Maundy Thursday Director/
Organizer:  We are looking for a 
volunteer to lead this yearôs Maundy 
Thursday Last Supper drama, April 
18th.  If you can help with this oppor-
tunity, please contact the church of-
fice, 278-2097 
 
 

 

Boy Scouts 
Sunday,  
February 10th 
All Boy Scouts and 
leaders are  
encouraged to  
 wear their Boy 
Scout uniforms for 

Boy Scout Sunday on February 10. 

Ready-Set-Go! 
 

Yes, it is time to start planning the 2019 New Hope Annual Rummage Sale. 
The dates are May 2 - 4.   
     If you have a favorite job, please contact Carol Harter at 274-1467 or  
carolannharter@gmail.com to request your first choice. Donôt wait too long or 
someone else might snatch up your choice.  The publicity chair and volunteer 
chair jobs are already filled.   
Call with any questions.  Working together we will make this the best rummage sale yet.   
Thank you for volunteering! 

mailto:nhfamily@newhopedsm.org
mailto:carolannharter@gmail.com
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Senior BLAST  
Valentines Dinner 
February 16th, 5:30pm 

 

Our Senior BLAST youth 
group invites everyone to their  
Valentineôs Dinner fundraiser. 
 
This yearsôs meal will include 
your choice of Bacon Smoked Pork Loin, baked potato, 
and green beans or Shrimp Alfredo.  \ 
Both options start with bread and a side salad.   
For dessert, everyone will be treated to homemade cheese-
cake with your choice of topping. 
 
We will have a staffed nursery during this event and the 
children will enjoy a meal of chicken nuggets, French 
fries, and Jell-O. 
 
$20 per adult  
$7 per child (age 10 and under) 
 
All proceeds will be used to support our 2019 Summer 
Mission trip to Chicago, IL.  
 
Make your reservation on the sign up sheet in the  
fellowship hall or register at 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/senior-blast-valentines-
dinner-tickets-54352896978 

Souper Bowl Food Drive 
Join New Hopeôs team for a friendly game of football!  We are asking you to get in our game by 
bringing cans of soup (healthy, hearty soups)  on Sundays, January 27th and/or  
February 3rd.  to score a point for the team of your choice in New Hope's version of Super 
Bowl LIII.  
 

Each soup can you donate counts as 1 point for the New England Patriots or the  

Los Angeles Rams, the choice is yours! 
  

Prefer to make a monetary donation? Each $1 will count as 1 point too!  
Our SOUPER Bowl items will be donated to local food pantries.  THANK YOU for getting off 
the couch and getting in the game to help tackle hunger in our community!  
 

Team Shirt 
Sunday, February 3rd, wear your favorite sports team shirt to church!    
Everyone is invited to wear a jersey or shirt from your favorite professional, college, high school 
or youth sports teams.  In fact, February 3rd is a great time to invite some neighbors, co-workers 
and friends to join you for worship.   
If they are a sports fan, this a perfect opportunity to introduce them to our church.  
Go Team!! 

ñSpring Cleaning for Heart and Soulò 
Godôs Girlfriends Retreat 

ñA Friend Loves At All Times.ò  Proverbs 17:17 

 

Saturday, April 6, 2019 
Prayer Walk (optional) 8:00am, retreat 8:45am - Noon 

New Hope United Methodist Church 
 

We are thrilled to have wonderful 
speakers who will share their faith 
journey at our Godôs Girlfriends 
Womenôs Retreat.   
Speakers are Jackie Johnson and  
Billy Nuzum, both with New Hope 
United Methodist Church, and our 
third speaker is Sara Woodcock. 
 
Our Mission Project for the retreat is Bidwell  
Riverside Center in Des Moines.  Please consider 
bringing donations of feminine hygiene products and 
diapers (child and adult sizes).   
 
Come have fun with ñSpring Cleaning for Heart and 
Soulò and bring your girlfriends!  It will be a  
morning of music, inspiration, and fellowship.    
 
Registration forms will be available toward the end 
of February. 
 
This retreat is open to the community and is  
recommended for girls/women 16 yrs. old and older. 

 
Create in me a clean heart, 
O God; and renew a right 
spirit within me. 
Psalm 51:10 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/senior-blast-valentines-dinner-tickets-54352896978
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/senior-blast-valentines-dinner-tickets-54352896978


My Grown Up, God 
and Me! 
 

We will meet on Friday  
mornings from 9:30-11am.  

9:30-10:30 Devotional Time for the grown ups 
while the kids play. We meet in the nursery for 
this.  

 

10:30-11 Children's Bible Based Story/Activity 
Time.  

 

Questions or for more information, please contact 
Jackie Johnson, 515-710-3239 

Friday Afternoon Bible Study 
 

Friday Afternoon Bible Study meets at the Pizza 
Ranch at 4954 86th St, Urbandale at 1 p.m. and 
ends approximately 2:45pm.   
Leader is Jim Louk, 515-276-7900 
 
Friday Bible Study will meet: 
February 8th.   
Luke 22:39-46; John 1:1-3,14; 
Philippians 2:1-11 
Our study will focus on  
OBEDIENCE.  How far will 
you go in allowing the mind-set of Jesus to become 
the mind-set by which you live? 
And on February 22nd 
Luke 24:1-12; Philippians 2:1-11 
We will focus on the mind-set of HOPE. Which 
mind-set will we choose - 1) the mind-set of the 
death addicted world? or 2) will we choose to live 
with the mind-set of the risen Christ? 
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THE SHACK 
Begins Tuesday, March 5, 6:30 P.M. 

 
In this work of fiction by William P. Young, a man is 
invited to spend a weekend with God, Jesus, and the 
Holy Spirit. His notions of the Trinity and his  
preconceptions about religion and Christianity are 
challenged, and he begins the process of healing  
several traumatic emotional wounds he has sustained 
in his life. 

 
The first edition of THE SHACK 
came out in November of 2016, 
and the movie was released in 
2017. I read the book and then 
several of us New Hopers saw the 
movie together. 
 
 

We will be having THE SHACK Bible Study in the 
Family Life Center on Tuesdays, beginning March 5 
through mid-April. Each week we will view a part of 
the movie and have a discussion over the movie and 
the related chapters in the book. 
 
You can purchase your paperback of THE SHACK at 
Half Price Books, 10201 University Ave, Clive, IA 
50325, for $2.00 each. I have 4 copies left and you are 
free to have one for $2. 
 
Please join us in learning and discussing God, Jesus 
and the Holy Spirit. 
 
Thank you, 
Linda Kielsmeier 
lapals@hotmail.com 
515-689-9680 

Confirmation Class  
for 8th Graders 
 

February Schedule: 
 

February 3, 4:15pm (Students & Mentors) 
Topic:  John Wesley and the origins of Methodism 
 

February 14, 3:30pm Hand of Luke service    
project 
 

February 17, 4:15pm (Students & Mentors) 
Topic:  American Christianity & the Church Today 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Pastor 
Gaul at 278-2097 or nhfamily@newhopedsm.org. 

mailto:lapals@hotmail.com

